
Term 1 Week 7   -  7/03/2023 

Phone:  03 5881 2045   Fax:  03 5881 5079 
Email:  deniliqsth-p.school@det.nsw.edu.au 
Website: www.deniliqsth-p.schools.nsw.edu.au 
Facebook: Deni South School Happenings 

Principal: Liz Dudley 

Principal’s Message 
Dear Parents/Caregivers, 

Thank you to all our parents and carers who were 
able to attend the Welcome BBQ and Information 
Evening during Week 5. This was a terrific night and 
a wonderful opportunity where, as a staff we could 
formally welcome our families and share with them 
our goals for 2023.  
 
Administration Meeting 
Each Monday morning all staff are involved in an 
administration meeting that sets them up for the 
happenings of the week. Unfortunately, during this 
time the team is unavailable. Should you need 
assistance please come to the office area and there 
will be a member of staff who can help.  
 
Peer Support Training 
Students in Year 4, Year 5 and Year 6 participated in 
the Peer Support Leadership Day last Wednesday 
the 1st March. The students enjoyed participating in 
activities that were carefully designed by Miss Kerry, 
that focused on skills of leadership, resilience, 
problem solving, and positive thinking.  

 

Absent from School 
If your child is going to be absent, parents and carers 
are asked to notify the school as soon as possible. 
This can be a note to the teacher, through the school 
Sentral portal or a phone call to the office.  
It is the law, that all families and carers make contact 
with the school to explain any absence.  
 
Debating Training Day 
Isabella Sommerfeld, Archie Beehag, Lily Petersen, 
Seth Fuess, Brittany De Travers and Ruby McDonnell 
are heading to North Public School today to 
participate in a training day focused on developing 
skills of Public Speaking and Debating. Thank you to 
Mr Hanns who will be supporting the students on 
the day.  
 

Life Education Van Healthy Harold  
As well as being the home to Healthy Harold, the Life 
Education van is a custom-built mobile learning 
centre equipped with State-of-the-art technology 
and resources. The programs cover social and 
emotional learning in children- helping them to 
build safe and positive relationships. This year the 
cost will be offset by  voluntary contributions, and 
students will attend free of charge. 

 

Clean up Australia Day 
Last week all classes participated in the Clean Up 
Australia Day campaign. Each class was given a 
designated area to clean and tidy. Keeping our 
school grounds beautiful is everyone’s responsibility, 
every day! 
Thank you to Mr Moodie for coordinating our school 
event.  
 

School Maintenance 
Painting contractors are currently working at the 
school completing some much-needed painting in 
classrooms and certain identified outdoor areas. It 
will be necessary at certain times in the upcoming 
weeks for classes to be relocated while painting is 
being completed. Please be reassured that class 
programs will not be interrupted.  
 

Printed School Newsletters 
Newsletters will no longer be printed and distributed 
each fortnight. The newsletter will be available to 
read on the Sentral Portal, the School Website and 
Facebook happenings group. If you still require  a 
paper copy please contact the front Office. 
 
Have a happy week! 

Liz Dudley  Principal 

Time Monday Tuesday Wednesday Thursday 

9:15 5/6 
Tyulern 

5/6 
Tilany 

4 Cosmos 1 Puyup 

11:30 3 Mitip 3/4 
Pithikal 

2 Piyal Kinder 
Kira 

1:45 Kinder 
Buttons 

Kinder 
Pep 

1/2 
Tyerri 

  



Dates for your Diary - Term 1 

9th Mar Basketball Trials - Moama 

10th Mar AFL Trials - Leeton 

13th-16th Mar Healthy Harold 

17th Mar Assembly 

20th-22nd Mar NAPLAN 

21st Mar P & C Meeting 

22nd Mar Primary Soccer Trials 

24th Mar 
K-6 Assembly @ 12.15pm  
Harmony Day 

31st Mar Netball Trials 

6th April 
Mini-Fete. Easter Hat Parade 
Last Day of Term 

Fishing For Friends 
During the past fortnight, students from 3 Mitip and 
3/4 Pithikal have been fishing at a dam on the 
Deniliquin Golf Course. Nearly all students have had 
success catching a fish!  
The behaviour on our fishing excursions has been 
excellent and students have enjoyed the opportunity 
to mix and mingle and enjoy fishing together. 
This week students from 4 Cosmos will have their turn 
fishing. 
 

Southern Riverina PSSA Soccer Trials 
Congratulations to Callan Glenn, Travis Hanns, Bentley 
Hardman, Gabriella Crothers and Lena Seeley on their 
selection to attend the Southern Riverina zone soccer 
trials to be held at Finley, next Wednesday, 15th March. 
Successful students will be given further details of the  
Riverina PSSA trial upon selection. 
Girls will go to Wagga– Monday 27th March 2023 
Boys will go to Wagga- Wednesday 22rd March 2023 
We wish selected students well in the zone trial. 
 

Grandparent Reading is back! 
This valuable well being program, operates each 
Tuesday morning from 10 to 10:30am in our school 
staffroom and gives 
individual students an 
opportunity to spend 
half an hour each 
week reading to and 
with a grandparent, 
conversing and 
playing a board or 
card game.  
If you would like to 
join the Grandparent 
Reading team we 
would love to hear 
from you. Please 
phone the school 
office on 58812045. 

PSSA Basketball Trials Moama 
Last Thursday, Bentley Hardman, Cormick 
Hardman, Callen Glenn, Jimmy O’Connor, 
Travis Hanns, Jorja Woolston, Indi Conallin, 
Olivia Jeffrey, Olivia Armytage, Lily Petersen, 
and Lara Redden travelled to Moama to be 
considered for selection to the Deniliquin Zone 
team. Congratulations to Bentley Hardman, 
Cormick Hardman, Jorja Woolston, Olivia 
Jeffrey and Lily Petersen for making selection. 
 

PSSA AFL Trials Deniliquin  
Last Monday Bentley Harman, Callan Glenn, 
Archie Beehag, Ged O’Donnell and Hunter 
Campbell participated in the AFL trials down 
at the Rams Oval. The boys had a wonderful 
morning with Callan and Bentley being 
selected to represent the Deniliquin Zone at 
the Riverina Trials in Griffith. Well done boys! 
 
PSS Tennis Trials Griffith 
The school would like to congratulate Olivia 
Armytage for making it through to Griffith for 
the second consecutive year. We are extremely 
proud of you. 
 
Riverina Swimming Carnival 
I would like to take this opportunity to 
congratulate all our students who competed 
in Leeton last Friday. From all reports our 
swimmers did exceedingly well. 
Congratulations to Lily Peterson, Olivia Jeffries, 
Olivia Armytage, Vivienne Thomson, Jed 
Fitzmaurice and Sara Carter who have 
qualified for Sydney.  

Have you downloaded the Parent Portal App yet? It’s easy to do and free! 
Click the link below to get started. If you need help contact us in the front office. 
https://deniliqsth-p.sentral.com.au/portal2/#!/register  

https://aus01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fdeniliqsth-p.sentral.com.au%2Fportal2%2F%23!%2Fregister&data=05%7C01%7CLiz.Dudley%40det.nsw.edu.au%7Cac0537c57f3e4dce0c5508db13bd064e%7C05a0e69a418a47c19c259387261bf991%7C0%7C0%7C63812547479294


Class 
Principals  

Honour Cards 
Honour Cards  

Class Principals  
Honour Cards 

Honour Cards 2 Piyal Acaysha Lake Sophia Lehmann 
Archie Rose 
Aminia Sullivan 

K Kira Maddy Rolfe Lindsey Lankow 
Ikah Wereta 

3 Mitip Callan Lieper Sabrina Hasan 
Mason Williams 
Harper Bulmer 
Isla Moodie 

K Billy 
Buttons 

Harvey Pyle Maxi Robson 
Lillian Crouch 

3/4 Pithikal 
 

Kaylee Barling Oaklee Morrison 
Jordie White 
Pallas East 

K Pep William Kirby Harvey Smith 
Max Woolston 

4 Cosmos 
 

Laila White Julia Smith 
Caden Hill 
Bailee Dunn 

1 Puyup Niya Tamati Annabelle Webster 
Lincoln Arthur 

5/6 Tilany Vivienne 
Thomson 

Marlie Mison 
Isabella Sommerfeld 
James Sutton 
Chris Dixon 

1/2 Tyerri Asher Parsons Laci Grant 
Keira Lankow 
Felix McKenzie 

5/6 Tyulern Lena Seely Dusten Woods 
Grace Kelly 
Cooper Gunn 
Jack Wade 

 

 

 

 

24th March  

Fishing  
4  

Friends 
Catch of 
the Day! 





Canteen News: 
New Recess items:  
Hard Boiled Eggs & Boiled 
Corn on the Cob – 
available now 
 
Nourish Sushi  
Available Wednesday 15th, 
must be ordered by 9am 
Monday 13th. 
 
Harmony Day – Orange 
Cupcakes 
Recess - $3 each   
Helpers needed to serve 
10:45-11:30am,  
Please contact Kate on 
0428 450 626 if you are 
available. 

 

Canteen Lunch Special—Sushi  

Wednesday 15th March  
(Orders strictly due in by Monday 13 March) 

 

Name………………………..………..… 

Class………………..    $.............................enclosed 

Sushi -      $4.50 each    
From Nourish Sushi Shop 

 Crumbed Chicken & Avocado  

  Teriyaki Chicken                                

 Calamari 

 Tuna & Avocado        

Roster Term 1  Wednesday Friday 

Week 6 
Starting 6/3/23 

Sam Deakin 
  

Lizzie Grant 
  

Week 7 
Starting 13/3/23 

Kellie Pratt 
Tarria Moore 
Sushi Meal Deal 

Lauren Kelly 
  

Week 8 
Starting 20/3/23 
  

Lisa Pyle 
  

Carissa Bulmer 
Harmony Day – 
Orange 
cupcake recess 

Week 9 
Starting 27/3/23 

Steph Leetham 
  

Lizzie Grant 
Mel Patterson 

Week 10 
Starting 3/4/23 

Kellie Pratt Good Friday 
Holiday 

Term 1 Fundraising: 
EASTER EASTER EASTER! To all our new families, 
for this raffle we ask all school families to donate 
(if possible) some Easter goodies to add to the 
prizes. Raffle books will be sent home this week 
and we hope to see some great sales. The raffle 
will be drawn in week 11. For our super-sellers, 
please collect extra raffle books as needed from 
the front office and deliver all donations asap.  

Reader Bags Back in Stock: 
It’s been wonderful to see our kinder 
kids putting their new reader bags to 
great use this term! These have been 
provided to all kindy students for 2023 
from our P&C funds. For all other 
students, they are available for $12 from the admin 
office. 
 
P&C Meeting: 
Our next Meeting is Tuesday 21st March, 7pm in the 
staffrooms. We hope to see you all there.  
 
2023 Committee: 
President: Kate Smith, Vice President: Carrie Haig, 
Vice President 2: Fiona Peterson, Treasurer: Lisa 
Pyle, Secretary: Heidi Plant, Committee Members: 
Sarah Purtill, Davey Leetham, Lauren Kelly, Jared 
Lankow & Tarria Moore  

Earring Fundraiser 




